Town of Maxton 

 Board of Commissioners Meeting

January 10, 2006  6:30 PM

Present:

Mayor Lillie McKoy, Mayor Pro Tem Geraldine McLaurin, 

Commissioner Sallie McLean, Commissioner Patsy Hamer, 

Commissioner Gladys Dean, Commissioner Ray Oxendine,

 Manager Eric Pearson, Clerk Terry Gallman, Finance Director Annette Huguley

Call To Order:    Mayor Lillie McKoy called the Work Session to order at 6:40 PM.

Invocation was given by Commissioner Ray Oxendine.

Budget Planning Retreat:  Five options for places to hold the Budget Planning Retreat for 2006-2007 were porposed in Agenda: Gilbert Patterson Library, Wallace Lodge, Haltiwanger Retreat Center at Lake Tillery, Holiday Inn in Southern Pines, Ocean Drive Resort in N. Myrtle Beach.  The Lake Tillery option was suggested by staff.  After polling each commissioner, there were two with no expressed preference, and two that liked the Lake Tillery idea.  Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin suggested that staff check out the facilities at Lake Tillery before we commit with a deposit.  March 1st and 2nd were agreed upon as dates.  Staff recommended using a facilitator from LRCOG at no charge; all commissioners agreed with this option.

Direct deposit for Payroll:  Manager Pearson and Finance Director Huguley brought this to the Commissioners to consider and ask questions before it is formally presented.  The advantages to the employees would be that their money would automatically be put in their account on time each pay period.  There would be no chance of losing the paper check or getting to the bank late. It was recommended that this be mandatory for all employees.  It has not been mentioned to employees for feedback.  The bank would offer “new account” set-ups free along with counseling.  It would save money for the town by eliminating the purchase of payroll checks and reducing staff time.  The suggestions made by council included checking to see if the origination fee is per employee or once for all employees and to check on any subsequent fees after origination fees are paid. 
Phase II Right-of-Way:  Staff is looking into the options on the property owned by McKoy Morgan just west of Carrie Hester Funeral Home.  Utility lines need to be moved from in front of Wilmington Street businesses to the back of these properties to complete Phase II Beautification.  The lines could be moved to Mr. Morgan’s property.
Restroom Project:  Koonce Noble has been contracted to draw detailed specifications for the restrooms to be added to the concession stand building at the S. Elm Street park.  Robeson County Schools has finished their portion of renovating the concession stand as has the Town of Maxton.
Spring Frolic Committee:  Commissioner McLean is willing to serve on the committee and help enlist other volunteers to work on the committee.  Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin has asked the Recreation Committee to help with the project.  Commissioner Dean suggested that the responsibility be given back to the Recreation Committee and asked that the Chairman  meet with the Board of Commissioners and the Ministerial Alliance to ask for specific assistance.  Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin reminded the Board that she presented the idea of having a separate committee for the Spring Frolic because the Recreation Committee did not want that responsibility and, in fact, Maxton would not have had a Spring Frolic last year if Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin had not organized the event.

Regular Meeting  7:35 PM 
All Present including Attorney Grady Hunt

Invocation given by Commissioner Sallie McLean

Called to Order: Mayor Lillie McKoy wishes citizens a 

Happy, Wholesome and Healthy New Year.

Consent Agenda: Commissioner Dean moved that the Minutes from Meetings of December 13, 2005 and December 28, 2005 and Tax Adjustments be approved.  Commissioner Hamer seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.
Old Business:  

Budget Planning Retreat:  Commissioner Oxendine recommended the retreat be held on March 1st and 2nd at Haltiwanger Retreat Center on Lake Tillery using a LRCOG facilitator.  Commissioner Dean seconded and the vote was unanimous.
Hurricane Katrina Funds:  Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin spoke to the Ministerial Alliance at their meeting about giving the money raised to the Robeson County Red Cross.  The Mayor mentioned the program sponsored by Oprah Winfrey, called the Angel Network, in which donated money pays for household items in many homes that were flooded or lost.  Commissioner Dean suggested using the Angel Network pointing out that only 10% of the funds given through Red Cross are used in a target area.  Commissioner Hamer motioned that the money be given to the Robeson County Red Cross Katrina Relief Fund because that is what was promised in the beginning. Commissioner Oxendine seconded the motion.  Commissioners Oxendine, Hamer and Dean and Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin voted to approve the motion.  Commissioner McLean voted against.

Board Appointments:  During the December meeting Commissioner McLean was appointed to the (LMA) Laurinburg Maxton Airport Commission.  This was illegal because she was already on an appointed board in town – Maxton Housing Authority.  Statute 128-1.1 states that elected officials can only be on one appointed board.  Because of this statute, Attorney Hunt advised that there is still an opening on the LMA Commission.  Commissioner Oxendine nominated Commissioner Hamer.  There was no second, therefore the motion died.  Commissioner McLean resigned from the MHA Board and was nominated by Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin to the LMA commission.  Commissioner Dean seconded.  Commissioner Dean, McLean and Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin voted to approve; Commissioners Hamer and Oxendine opposed.
New Business:
Resolution to Honor John Frank Moser  2006-01-01    

Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin made the motion to table this resolution presentation until part of Mr. Moser’s family could be present.
Spring Frolic Committee: Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin motioned that the Spring Frolic Committee be added to New Business. Commissioner Hamer seconded.  The vote was unanimous.  

Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin made a motion that a new, separate committee be formed to organize the Spring Frolic.  Commissioner Hamer seconded.  The vote was unanimous.

Four County Contract:  This was on the agenda to be taken up in a closed session, but Attorney Hunt advised that it was not legal to use closed session to discuss this contract.  Attorney Hunt suggested a committee be formed to review the contract and make suggestions to the Board about the new contract.  Mayor McKoy appointed Commissioners Dean and Hamer to serve on the committee. Commissioner Dean asked that utility costs be calculated for the Resource Center so that information could be discussed in committee.  Commissioner McLean is concerned that if the rent is too high that no one will use the building and then it will sit empty.  Her opinion is that $400 per month is too high for rent of office space at the center.
Reports:

Manager:  Managaer Pearson reminded the Commissioners to check their e-mails regularly.  The paving of Willow and McNatt Streets is almost done and Levender Street will be paved this spring.  The Freight Building, formerly Candlelight Station is now in the possession of the Town of Maxton.  Manager Pearson will bring a draft document requesting proposals from those interested in occupying the building to the Council to approve.
Police:  Chief McDowell asked if there were any questions.  Commissioner Dean asked about the Crime Statistics Report – the increase from 2004 to 2005.   2005’s numbers includes all the calls, not just calls that are considered crimes by the SBI.  There most likely was an increase, but not as big as the report is showing presently. Commissioner Dean recommended that if we are comparing our figures to other towns that we be sure they have the same standard of reporting.
Attorney Hunt was excused.
Public Forum:  Wayne Morris of the Ministerial Alliance, and Recreation Committee explained that there needs to be a committee for planning the Spring Frolic separate from the Recreation Committee.  He suggested a committee of 10 to 12 citizens.
The Meeting Adjourned at 8:30 PM
_________________________________


__________________________

Mayor Lillie A. McKoy





  Clerk Terry Gallman
